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On May 20, 2010, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a petition from UTC Power Corporation (UTC) for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the installation of a 400 kW fuel cell at the Price Chopper store at 835 Washington Street in Middletown.  On June 25, 2010, Council member Phil Ashton and Council staff member Robert Mercier conducted a field review of the proposal with UTC representative Lindsey Robbins.    
UTC’s proposal is for the installation of a 400 kW phosphoric acid fuel cell on the southwest side of the roof of the store.  The fuel cell, 29 feet long by nine feet wide by ten feet tall, would be mounted on steel framing already built into the store’s superstructure.  Initially, the fuel cell would consume 3.6 MMBtu/hr of natural gas obtained from existing store connections.  As the fuel cell operates over its life cycle (10 years) it begins to consume more natural gas, at an approximate gas consumption rate of 4.3 MMBtu/hr at 10 years.  

The fuel cell facility would provide 400 kW of continuous, reliable electric power while using waste heat for heating and cooling.  The unit would provide 90% of the store’s electrical requirements (refrigeration, hot water, and store heating and cooling) and use excess waste water for the store’s chilled water system.  There is no water discharge under normal operating conditions.  In the event there is excess water, it would be directed into an on-site sanitary drain.

Although fuel cells are exempt from Connecticut’s air permitting requirements, the fuel cell would meet the state’s emissions standards for new distributed generation.  It is also certified by the California Air Resources Board to meet its fossil fuel emission standards.  The fuel cell facility would reduce Price Chopper’s carbon emissions by 750 metric tons.

The store is located in a commercial area in Middletown.  Agricultural land abuts the site to the south.  Visibility of the unit would be minimal given that it would appear as existing roof-mounted infrastructure.  Noise emissions associated with the proposed facility would not exceed applicable criteria.  

